Academic Information Services Advisory Committee (AISAC)

Minutes for 2 December 2005
The meeting convened at 9:00am in 235A LRC.  Darlene Walch, Marcus Robyns, Mitchell Klett, David Helton, Steve Smith, and David Switzer were present. Michelle Johnson was unable to attend. Kathy Seville was kind enough to grace us with her presence, hobbled as it may have been.
Agenda for 12/2/05 was approved.

Minutes for 11/3/05 were approved.

Steve Smith suggested we changed the titles on all of the AIS video pages from “promotional” to “informational” to better capture the purpose of the work.

Michelle Johnson and Steve Smith wrote a first draft of the AISAC recommendation to the Senate concerning resource needs in the library. While praising it, Marcus hoped there would be more concrete information (numbers) about the library budget. Darlene proposed some minor changes in the language so that it is clear that this is something put forward in the staffing plan, not an additional request for funding.
Kathy Saville presented on the use of WebCT at NMU and provided input on our survey of faculty use. She provided a handout detailing the tools available in WebCT, an overview of the WebCT resources used most by our faculty, and a list of additional resources that provide some things that are not available in WebCT.
In 1998, WebCT was chosen because it was the most economical and flexible, and was not intended to be a life partnership. We currently use WebCT 4.1 Campus and have essentially outgrown it. All of the new development is being done in WebCT 6 or WebCT Vista. Vista is a more comprehensive program that includes many Banner-like features, so it is not necessary for our use. However, we may want to consider upgrading to WebCT 6. In a year or two, we will have to upgrade to either WebCT 6 or something else, because WebCT will stop supporting version 4.1. Kathy has spoken with the Blackboard representative and asked if we could load Blackboard onto a server here for three months to test its features to determine exactly how it differs from WebCT 4 and WebCT 6. Kathy explained the features used most by instructors at NMU.
Syllabus

The single-page feature is used at NMU instead of the built-in syllabus tool because of special administration requirements on syllabus content.

Content

The Course Notes feature can be used to post a variety of files for student reference: lecture notes, handouts, articles, solutions, presentations, etc.

Grades

WebCT can be used to post student grades so that students know their progress.
Discussion

By posting questions in the discussion sections, students allow other students to benefit from the answer. Kathy recommends that when students e-mail instructors, the instructor respond with, “That’s a good question. Please post it in the discussion section and I will answer it.”

Quizzes and Surveys

A variety of different question types are supported by WebCT: multiple choice, multiple answer, short answer, essay, etc. Quizzes can be timed, and the instructor can control how many times a quiz can be taken. Survey information is separate from student names, allowing relatively anonymous feedback.
Assignment Dropbox

The dropbox allows students to submit assignments without e-mailing the instructor, making it easier for instructors to keep all the work organized.

Chat

The chat feature can be used to conduct online office hours. There is an alarm chime that allows instructors to minimize the screen when nobody is online, but be notified when someone comes in and has a question. Individual groups in the class can also use the chat room whenever they want. Guests in other locations can also be invited to joint the class by being given a guest account, allowing students to communicate with others in real time. The chat details can be logged for future reference (credit for participation, records of conversation for publication, etc.).
Calendar
The calendar feature allows instructors to post test dates, assignment due dates, etc. If an article on the web catches an instructor’s attention, it is simple to add that page as a link to that calendar day; when students log in, “New” is shown on the calendar, alerting students to this new information. Instructors can control whether information is public to all students or private information (doctor’s appointments, committee meetings, etc.). The global calendar allows instructors to see all the information for all of their classes, as well as their personal entries, all on one calendar. However, many instructors already put their schedule information in the syllabus and either do not want to re-input that information in the calendar, or are not certain enough about the dates to commit to covering specific information on specific days
Mitchell inquired about the differences between using Banner’s my.nmu feature and WebCT. While there is some overlap (chat, discussion, syllabus), WebCT allows the use of test student accounts so instructors can see exactly how students view the information. WebCT also allows instructors to merge different sections of the same class into one WebCT course.

WebCT is highly customizable, with many features that are initially hidden because most instructors do not use them, but that can be employed. The upper text block, which says “Welcome to WebCT” can be changed as often as instructors like, to remind students of assignments or post other announcements.
Kathy agreed to help AISAC in designing our survey of faculty use, and we welcome and value her participation.

Meeting adjourned at 9:58am. Next meeting will occur on 20 January 2006. Members are instructed to think about a set of questions so that we may begin writing the survey, and to review other course management systems over the winter break.

Respectfully submitted,

David Switzer

